
                                      

 

  

 

To:  Ringette Saskatchewan Members  

From:  Ringette Saskatchewan, Executive Director      

Date:  February 4, 2022  

 

RE:  Ringette Saskatchewan U14B, U16B, U19B, 18+B/C Provincial Championship’s Opening 

Ceremonies and Skills Competition 

 

As always Ringette Saskatchewan has the health, safety, and well-being of our members as its top priority; 
therefore, Ringette Saskatchewan regularly re-evaluates its decisions based on the best information 
available. 
 
The current recommendation from the Saskatchewan's Chief Medical Health Officer is to refrain from 

organising large indoor gatherings; therefore, Ringette Saskatchewan has decided it will not host an 

opening ceremony or skills competition at the 2022 U14B, U16B, U19B, and 18+B/C Provincial 

Championships set to start February 25, 2022, in Saskatoon.  

Ringette Saskatchewan understands the decision to cancel the opening ceremony and skills competition 

will come as a blow to players, coaches, and parents. However, Ringette Saskatchewan believes it is 

prudent to follow the Chief Medical Health Officer’s recommendation to ensure the Championships are 

played without disruption and to protect the health, safety, and well-being of the members in attendance. 

Please continue to visit our Covid-19 Resource hub that will hold all information and tools related to 
returning to ringette http://www.ringettesask.com/covid-19-resource-hub/.  
 

We are deeply committed to you and your safety.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Michael Smith, Executive Director  

http://www.ringettesask.com/covid-19-resource-hub/

